

STEVEN T. FOSTER
COMMISSIONER OF INSURANCE

Box 1157 RICHMOND, VA 23209 TELEPHONE: (804) 786-3741

## STATE CORPORATION COMMISSION BUREAU OF INSURANCE

March 15, 1988

Administrative Letter 1988-4

TO: ALL LICENSED INSURERS AND OTHER INTERESTED PARTIES

RE: WITHDRAWAL OF ADMINISTRATIVE LETTER 1983-5 DATED JUNE 1, 1983 AND AMENDMENTS TO ADMINISTRATIVE LETTER 1983-5 DATED AUGUST 22, 1983

Please be advised that the above-referenced Administrative Letter, along with the amendments thereto dated August 22, 1983 is withdrawn, effective immediately.

With the implementation of automated examinations administered by the Insurance Testing Institute, the Bureau of Insurance is revising its requirements for the Life and Health, Health, and Property and Casualty study courses, which are now set forth in the Virginia Licensing Information Bulletin available from the Insurance Testing Institute.

Information concerning the requirements for Bureau approval of prelicensing study courses and instructors, as well as appropriate forms and instructions, may be obtained by written request to:

Agents Licensing Section
Bureau of Insurance
State Corporation Commission of Virginia
Post Office Box 1157
Richmond, Virginia 23209

Steven T. Foster

Sincerely your

Commissioner of Insurance

STF/csw